## EMERGENCY SERVICE AND POLICE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES March 10, 2022

## In Attendance:

Members: Chairman Sean Wilson, Councilman Clarence Liberty, Councilman Michael Curtis

City Staff: John Doyle, Miriam Jones, Chief Cordova

Media: Darrell Maurina

**1. Call to Order and Citizen Comments:** Chairman Wilson called the meeting to order at 3:30pm. No Citizen comments.

- **2. Approval of minutes- February 10, 2022-** Councilman Liberty made a motion to approve the February 10, 2022 meeting minutes. Councilman Curtis seconded the motion. Motion passed.
- **3. Grant Updates-** The police department will receive two grants that will be utilized next year. The Hazardous Moving Violation grant in the amount of \$14,178 and the Impaired Driving Enforcement Grant in the amount of \$18,170.
- **4. Police Department Updates-** Chief Cordova stated that the Police Department received a very generous donation of used computers. Donor wishes to remain anonymous. These are desktop computers and there was enough for every officer.
- 5. Animal Shelter Vehicle/Lease Purchase- Mr. Doyle stated that last year's budget for the Animal accommodated funds for a lease purchase of a vehicle. The current vehicle is close to its last year of service. A picture of the vehicle that the animal shelter is looking at was supplied to the committee. Cost is roughly around \$60,000-\$70,000. This would be used as an Animal Control van. The plan is to line the back area with cages to transport the animals. Chairman Wilson asked if Mr. Doyle would prefer to do a lease or a purchase? Mr. Doyle stated lease because of warranty and the ability to upgrade vehicle if needed.

## 6. Other Business-

i. American Legion Auxiliary poppy set up around square- May 14, 2022 or May 21, 2022- Mr. Doyle stated that he was contacted by Alice Wood with the American Legion Auxiliary group. This group hands out poppys during Memorial Day weekend. They set up outside the Waynesville Post Office. This year she cannot do Memorial Day weekend and has chosen May 14, 2022 as the weekend for set up.

Mr. Doyle stated that as it stands the delivery date for badges for officers that were promoted won't be delivered until March 18. Mr. Doyle has pinning ceremony planned for March 17 however, may have to postpone if badges do not end up getting here in time.

There was no need for a closed session.

Having no further business, meeting adjourned at 3:48pm.

Next meeting is scheduled for April 14, 2022 at 3:30pm.